MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

JUNE 21, 2005, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Martel          Audience: 46 

Absent:  None

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:30 p.m.

2. Public Comments: None

3. Minutes of the 5/17/05 regular board meeting were approved and filed for audit.

4. Expenditures were approved as submitted.

5. Reports were received from the EMS and Fire Depts., Treasurer, Zoning Administrator, E911 Central Dispatch and the Planning Commission Board representative.

6. Announcements:  Firemen’s Field Day is August 6 at Barnes Park.  Volunteers are needed for future vacancies on Boards and Commissions.  EMS and Fire Dept. personnel are always needed.  Employment applications may be obtained at the Township Office.  Correspondence:  A letter was read from C. Shaffner suggesting a siren at the fire hall.  This will be an agenda item at next month’s meeting. 

7. Proposed Public Safety Building/Township Hall Facilities Project: A synopsis was distributed of the two meetings held between persons representing the current design/plans and the persons representing the petitioners.  As a meeting representative asked to comment, Parker expressed concern that there is no group expressing support, questions the size of the project and, after working on long term projections, does not feel it can be financed without an increase in taxes.  E. Knoechel, also a representative at the meetings, related that, at the second meeting, he asked if there is agreement (1) that there is a need for the facility,(2) on the location, (3) on the combination of the EMS and Fire Dept. in one facility, (4) in combining the township offices in the facility, and (5) in a need for a larger public room.  There was general agreement on these points.  He asked what cost will be acceptable to the petitioners and received the figure of $1.5 million.  He also asked if it would be acceptable to the group if the project could be built for $2.5 million without raising taxes and the answer was “no”.  There were lengthy comments and discussion.  The board then addressed 12 general concerns outlined in a document received from the group representing the 203 petitioners.  Comments were accepted from the audience as these concerns were discussed.  As a result, a professional appraisal of the current township hall property will be obtained as stated in concern #7.  Relating to concern #8, motion was made by Parker and seconded to confirm with the attorney if Lot 13 can be sold, and if so, get an appraisal on it.  The motion passed 3-2 with Schultz and Schmidt 
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dissenting.  Addressing concern #9 stating a new independent committee should be    formed to review and question future decisions is postponed until a special board meeting on Thursday, June 30,  at 7 p.m. to give board members time to consider.  Regarding concern #10, Schmidt will verify ownership of the architectural plans. 

8.  Lakeview Ridge Condominium Site Plan:  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed    unanimously to approve the site plan as recommended by the Planning Commission.

9.  Zoning Amendment: Motion by Parker and seconded to approve the proposed    Zoning Amendment concerning Wineries and Sexually Oriented Businesses as presented in the memorandum from Larry Sullivan to the Planning Commission, revised date of 11/9/04.  Motion passed by roll call vote 4-1 with Martel dissenting.

    10.  Fireworks Display Permit Request: Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 5-0, to       approve the request from Jerry Stalo for a Fireworks Display Permit.  

11. Township Board Concerns: The board approved the request from M. Price to rent the hall for eight weeks on Thursdays from 4:30p.m. to 6 p.m. effective July 7.  S. Schultz advised the summer tax bills will reflect 1/3 of the county tax allocation.

12. Public Comments: It was suggested that a presentation be made to employees of local businesses as a means of attracting EMS and Fire Department personnel.

Prior to adjourning the meeting at 10:40 p.m., Schmidt stated for the benefit of those who signed the petition (which stated a recall of the board will be sought if the board persists with the current plans) that if more than 50% of the registered voters in the township wanted him removed as Supervisor, he would resign rather than put the township through the expense of a recall election.  Leech stated she also would resign willingly a Township Clerk if more than 50% of the voters so desired.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.   

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

Note:  Until minutes are approved, tapes of board meetings are available during normal office hours for anyone who desires to listen to them for greater detail than is required to be in board minutes.

